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BUILDING A HEALTHY MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY THROUGH OUR PASSION FOR PUBLIC SERVICE 

Madden Creek Water 
System Reconstruction 
Continues This Summer 
Phase Three of Project Will Focus on Water 
Mains Under Highway 89 
WHAT: Contractors for TCPUD are planning in April to 
begin work on Phase Three of the Madden Creek Water 
System Reconstruction Project to: 

• Build 5,356 feet of 8-inch water main and 394 feet of 
12-inch water main. 

• Install 10 fire hydrants. 
• Install 56 new water meter pits for future meters. 

This phase will completely rebuild the system within 
the Highway 89 right of way from Fern Street to South 
Street, and replace portions on Sacramento Avenue and 
Sans Souci Terrace south of Fawn Street. 

WHY: The 80-year old water system has exceeded 
its useful life and is actively failing. Reconstruction 
will upsize water mains for improved flow and fire 
suppression capacity. 

WHEN: Construction is scheduled to begin with tree 
removal on April 20th and last through Fall 2025. 

WHAT TO EXPECT: A number of trees along the 
highway will be removed at the start of the project due to 
conflict with the new water main location. 

Expect construction noise and temporary traffic controls. 
Work will move through the area in small sections, with 
impacts lasting about 2–3 days per location. 

Access to properties will be maintained, though brief 
restrictions may occur. Crews will work to minimize 
disruptions. 

CONTACT: 
• Aaron Hussmann, Public Affairs Specialist 

ahussmann@tcpud.org, (530) 580-6291; or 
• Phillip Tapia, Construction Project Manager              

ptapia@tcpud.org, (530) 580-6046; 
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PROJECT WEBSITE 
www.tcpud.org/maddencreek 
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TCPUD PROJECT UPDATES APRIL 2025 

2.4 Miles of West 
Shore Trail to be 
Reconstructed in 
2025 

TCPUD is investing $4.8 million to 
reconstruct 2.4 miles of trail between 
Sunnyside and Blackwood Creek. 

Originally built in the 1970s, the West Shore 
Trail has benefited from TCPUD’s regular 
maintenance, but after nearly 50 years, a 
full reconstruction is necessary. 

The project will improve: 
• Pavement integrity and safety 
• Slope and alignment for a smoother ride 
• Visibility for pedestrians and vehicles 
• ADA compliance 
• Drainage and erosion control 

Trail Impacts 
During peak construction, the trail may 
experience full closures. However, on 
weekends and from June 28 to July 13, the 
trail will either remain open or have detour 
options available. 

Thank you to the Placer 
County & NTCA TOT-TBID 
program and the Tahoe Fund 
for project funding support. 

Progress on West 
Lake Tahoe Water 
Treatment Plant 
Continues 

Work continues to bring the new West Lake Tahoe 
Regional Water Treatment Plant online, with full 
operation expected in Summer 2025. 

The new water treatment plant replaces a 
temporary facility in Chambers Landing. The new 
plant will provide a permanent, drought-resistant 
drinking water source from Lake Tahoe and 
support improved fire suppression capacity. 

Stay Connected 
Learn more about our Capital Improvement 
Projects at www.tcpud.org/CIP 

Sign up for monthly e-news at 
www.tcpud.org/join 

Follow us at 
www.facebook.com/Tahoe CityPUD 

Follow us at www.instagram.com/ 
tahoecitypud 
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